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26th & 27th January 2007.  
    The opening times will be 
6 - 11 pm 26th and 11 - 11 pm 
27th. The good news is that 
the new larger venue will fea-
ture 34 real ales plus cider 
and perry. Entrance will be £2 
plus a charge for a com-
memorative glass. Food and 
other drinks will be made 
available by the club.  

LOCATION 

Bridley Moor & Batchley 
Social Club is located on 
Bridley Moor Road, Red-
ditch, Worcestershire, B97 

6HS and is less than a mile 
from Redditch bus and railway 
stations. 
    For more information in-
cluding travel information, go 
to the festival website at  
www.redditchwaf.org.uk.  

www.pinttaken.org.uk 

Winter 2006/7 

 

Redditch drinkers breathed a 
sigh of relief when it was an-
nounced that the Redditch 
Beer Festival would go ahead 
in January 2007. The festival, 
which was held for the first 
time last year, and is run by 
Redditch and Bromsgrove 
branch of the Campaign for 
Real Ale (CAMRA) almost 
had to be cancelled due 
to a change of heart by 
the owners of the original 
venue.  

NEW VENUE 

Branch chairman, Cy 
Day said, “It has been a 
manic few weeks looking 
for an alternative venue, but 
thanks to the hard work of our 
Redditch members scouring 
for suitable venues, we now 
have a bigger and better place 

to run Redditch Beer Festi-
val – ‘Bridley Moor & Batchley 
Social Club’”. 

NEW DATE FOR FESTIVAL 

Due to bookings at  
 

 
 
the club, the date of the festi-
val has had to be changed to 

FREE 
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Continued on page 2 

Festival Gets New Venue and Date 

Redditch Beer Festival to go ahead! 

Record Entry at the 2006 Worcester Beer & Cider Festival 

8,000 visitors flock to Worcester  
For the 8th time, August saw 
a huge number of devotees 
descend on Worcester city 
centre to enjoy the fine ales, 
ciders and perries that were 
available at the Worcester 
Beer and Cider Festival 2006. 

TEAM WORK 

The weekend of the 17th-19th 
August was the culmination of 

months of hard work for the 
planning team, who had to 
make all of the important deci-
sions, from how many beers 
to have from which brewery, 
to what colour the staff T-
shirts should be. The dedica-
tion of the team shone 
through.  
    The team of volunteers, 
who worked hard during the 

days leading up to the festival, 
were astounding (as ever). 
Arriving to an empty field on 
Monday morning, the fence 
was erected and the bars pre-
pared for the main beer deliv-
eries.  

300 CASKS OF BEER 

On Tuesday over 300 casks of 
beer were delivered, and the 
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team swung into action – get-
ting these on the bar, putting 
in the taps, and checking that 
they were ready for sale!.  
   All of the other little jobs 
(such as building a cider bar 
holding over 100 tubs!) were 
undertaken with gusto and 
enthusiasm and thanks to the 
tremendous efforts of the 
team, the festival was ready 
to serve its first pint at 7pm 
on Thursday. 

5,600 PINTS OF CIDER 
SOLD 

That inaugural pint was the 
first of many to be served. 
Over 27,000 pints of beer and 
5,600 pints of cider and perry 
were sold over the weekend. 
   At the end of Saturday 
night, drinkers were still faced 
with a choice of 80+ beers. 
Obviously some of the more 
popular drinks had sold out – 
and this includes all of the 
cider and perry (even though 
the bar got re-stocked on Sat-
urday morning). Once again, 

the drinkers of Worcestershire 
are demonstrating that there 
is a demand for quality ciders 
and perries! 

AWARDS 

During the course of 
the festival, various 
competitions were 
held, and the results 
were as follows: 
Champion Beer of the 
Festival 
1st Oakham Attilla the 
Hun  
2nd Garton Chocolate 
Frog  
3rd Stewart Edinburgh Gold  
Champion Cider of the  
Festival 
1st Burrow Hill Medium Cider 
2nd Whin Hill Browns Cider  
3rd Rathays Brown Thorn Ci-
der  
Champion Perry of the  
Festival 
1st Hecks Blakeney Red Perry  
2nd Minchews Perry  
3rd Newton Court Medium 
Perry 

CHARITY DONATION 

A total of £1566.29 was raised 
at the festival and this will be 
divided between the festival 
charities: County Air Ambu-
lance, Kaleidoscope Break-

away in Malvern and Phoe-
nix House in Worcester. 
 After the best parties, 
there’s always the clearing 
up, and once again the 
team of hard-working vol-
unteers stepped up to the 
mark! Even though there 
were some sore heads, 
after having tried to drink 

all of the surplus beer from 
the night before – the job of 
dismantling everything hap-
pened smoothly, and we left 

Continued from page 1 

8,000 people attended 

The 2006 Worcester beer festival 

the site at an unprecedented 
time to struggle to the pub for 
a well earned pint! 

THANKS 

Festival organiser, Richie Oak 
told Pint Taken, “I think I ex-
press the views of all of the 
8,000 people who attended 
the festival when I extend my 
congratulations, and heartfelt 
thanks, to the team of dedi-
cated volunteers who give up 
so much of their valuable time 
to organise one of the biggest 
drinking festivals in the coun-
try!” See you all in 2007! 

Nottingham Loss 

Brewery to 
Close 
Greene King, the new owners 
of Hardy and Hansons Brew-
ery have indicated they intend 
to close the Nottingham brew-
ery by the end of the year. 
    CAMRA is calling on beer 
lovers and its 84,000 mem-
bers to support its campaign 
to keep the brewery open by 
sending postcards which con-
demn the closure to Greene 
King, or by signing its petition 
at www.camra.org.uk.  
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PRESERVE AND PROMOTE 

The Campaign for Real Ale 
(CAMRA) today announced 
plans for a national week of 
action in February 2007 to 
help preserve and promote 
pubs that serve as an irre-
placeable asset to their local 
community yet are closing at 
a frightening rate. 
   CAMRA research in 2005 
showed that 26 pubs a month 
are lost in Britain. However 
early indications from further 
research suggests that cur-
rent figures may actually be 
much higher – and it is not 
theme pubs or chain bars that 
are under threat but pubs at 
the heart of the local commu-
nity. 

FIRST EVER 

The first ever Community 
Pubs Week will take place 
from 17th February to 24th 
February in order to raise the 
profile and importance of 
pubs in the community and 
encourage people of all ages 
and backgrounds to support 
this valuable community 
amenity.  

CAMRA launches new  campaign 

Community Pubs 
Week 

COMMUNITY PUB 

CAMRA defines a 
community pub as a 
pub which appeals to 
a wide cross-section 
of the local commu-
nity rather than being 
predominantly tar-
geted at particular social or 
age groups. 
    CAMRA Chief Executive 
Mike Benner said: “All soaps 
on TV and radio have commu-
nity pubs - The Bull, The Rov-
ers Return, The Queen Vic, 
The Woolpack - but sadly 
many real communities in 
rural and urban areas are in 
danger of losing or have al-
ready lost their community 
pub. Community pubs, par-
ticularly those in more remote 
rural areas, are often the hub 
of the lives of the local peo-
ple. None of us want to be in 
a situation where the only way 
we speak with our neighbours 
is through a car window or a 
stolen conversation at a su-
permarket many miles away. 
However an increasing num-
ber of these pubs are being 
permanently lost.  

SMOKING BAN 

The smoking ban coming into 
force shortly in England and 
Wales means pubs face a 
difficult time in 2007. People 
need to realise that their local 
is a valuable asset that must 
be protected. We know peo-
ple care about their communi-
ties as, in a terrific show of 
support, four million people 

recently signed a petition call-
ing for the Government to do 
more to save rural post of-
fices. The threat to the com-
munity pub is extremely dire 
and unless we do something 
to curb the trend CAMRA 
fears many communities will 
find their local pub torn from 
them.” 

GET INVOLVED 

Throughout Community Pubs 
Week CAMRA members 
across Britain will be asking 
local licensees to get involved 
with the campaign and put on 
events and promotions for 
people in their communities 
to enjoy.  
    Community Pubs Week 
supersedes National Pubs 
Week, which ran successfully 
for four years until 2006. How-
ever due to evidence that 
community pubs are under 
particularly severe threat 
CAMRA has refocused its 
efforts to protect them spe-
cifically. 
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Like many CAMRA members, 
I take pride in my knowledge 
of breweries and their beers 
which comes in handy when 
you venture to pubs outside 
your local area. So when Wol-
verhampton branch hosted a 
Young Members beer miles 
contest we jumped to the 
challenge and headed off to 
the Black Country. 

RULES FOR THE GAME 

The rules were simple. For 
each pub on the crawl, we 
nominated two breweries 
from a list provided. We then 
worked out the distance be-
tween the two breweries. 
These then were then totalled 
at the end of the crawl with 
the winner being the team 
that clocked up the greatest 
total of beer miles.  
   The contest began at the 
Great Western in Wolver-
hampton, though unwisely our 
first pints were both from Hol-
den’s as we couldn’t resist! 
Yet after a tasty ham roll we 
soon came up with a game 
plan. 

LOCAL TRANSPORT 

After a quick ride on the Mid-

land Metro, we arrived at the 
Olde White Rose in Bilston, 
where I sneakily chose a Dev-
onshire brewer to clock up 
those miles – Exmoor Gold 
4.5%. While meeting and 
greeting some more members 
I sampled a Hanby Golden 
Admiral 4.8% – a delicious 
golden beer.  
    Another Metro trip brought 
us to the all-famous Welling-
ton, and in here it was any-
one’s guess what the brewer 
was! It was great to see so 
many young members out in 
force; we had people join us 
from Birmingham University 
Real Ale Society, Sheffield 
and London! While network-
ing I tried a Full Mash Hermit-
age 4.7% and Jarrow Joblings 
Swinging Giblet 4.1%. 
    Our next journey was a bus 
over to Tipton, and after a 
Butcombe Bitter and a bite to 
eat in the William Shenstone, 
we ambled over to the 
Waggon and Horses for more 
sampling. My favourite here 
was Foxfield Be Happy, but 
Nottingham Sooty Stout 4.8% 
and Salopian Hop Twister 
4.5% were also available – 

The Bell at Pensax 
Abberley, Worcs, WR6 6AE 

 
01299 
896677 

 
 
 

Herefordshire & Worcestershire 
CAMRA Pub of the Year  

2002, 2003 and 2004 
West Midlands Region  
Pub of the Year 2003 

 

At least five real ales, all from 
independent and micro-breweries 

 Real Cider and Perry 
Home made food available 

Lunchtime Specials 
 

Open Mon-Sat 12-2.30  
(Closed Mon lunch), 5-11 

Sun 12-10.30 
 

Near Abberley on the B4202 

pale and refreshing with 
lemon and citrus flavours and 
a dry aftertaste. 

LAST ROUND 

Thanks to John, our timetable 
guru, we were able to get 
another bus over to Windsor 
Castle, the brewery tap for 
Sadler’s Ales, and our last pub 
of the day. This pub has a 
great atmosphere and a su-
perb range of ales; including 
Worcester Sorcerer 4.3% and 
Jack’s Ale 3.8% - a pale hoppy 
bitter with a crisp lemon taste.  
    In the competition we fin-
ished 4th overall; but it was a 
great day out and I can’t wait 
for the next one. 

Paul Richards reports on a Young CAMRA members Social Crawl in the Midlands 

A Game of Beer Miles 

The intrepid Young Members waiting for the Metro in Bilston 
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are into the main planning 
phase to hold their first ever 
beer festival at Stratford race-
course over the weekend of 
the 18th - 20th May next year.  
    More details will be in-
cluded in ‘Pint Taken’ as this 
event gets nearer. 

TWO SWANS 

Wye Valley Brewery, in con-
junction with the Wildfowl & 
Wetlands Trust (WWT), an-
nounced that their specially 
commissioned beer “Two 
Swans” will be available from 
November at the Tudor Arms 
pub in Slimbridge. The beer 
was produced and labelled to 
celebrate the 60th anniversary 
of the WWT, started by Sir 
Peter Scott in 1946. The pump 
clip features the famous two 
Bewick’s swans in flight. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

73 High Street, Bromsgrove 
Tel: 01527 835387 

 

Redditch and Bromsgrove CAMRA  

Pub of the Year 2003 and 2004 
 

Up to seven real ales changing daily 
 

Home-made, home-cooked  

curry every Monday night 5-8 
 

Regular Beer Festivals Held 
 

The little pub with the big welcome 

Local  
News 

BREWERY NAME CHANGE 

From the end of October 
2006, Shakespeare's Brewery 
will trade under the new name 
of Bard's Brewery. Though 
they would rather not change 
their name, it seems they 
have little choice! Apparently, 
the Jackson International 
Trading Company of Austria 
has registered the Trademark 
"Royal Shakespeare" under the 
class use for beer and evi-
dently sees Warwickshire's 
smallest brewery as a threat 
to their brand and reputation! 
   Given the brewery's size 
and resources, commercially 
they cannot afford to fight 
what they feel is a wholly un-
fair situation.  
   A comment from the brew-
ery was “At the risk of sound-
ing bitter, isn't it strange that a 
company in Austria, has more 
right to the use of the name of 
William Shakespeare than a 

company 
based within 
spitting dis-
tance of his 
home town!” 
 

10 YEAR AWARD FOR 
LANDLORD  

Saturday 18th November saw 
the customers of the Little 
Lark in Studley celebrate the 
tenth anniversary of their land-
lord, Mark Roskin, with a pres-
entation of a port decanter, 
glasses and three bottles of 
port. Mark, who has previ-
ously received awards from 
CAMRA, accepted the de-
canter dressed in his chefs 
togs and apron, after a four 
hour session in the kitchen! 
He thanked the 'loyal locals' 
for their custom over the 
years, and said the first ten 
years are the worst! 
His customers wish Mark all 
the best for the next ten 
years. 

NEW BEER FESTIVAL 

CAMRA’s Shakespeare branch 
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Controversy 
seems to never 
be far from any-

thing we do, or 
get involved with. 

   The government attitude 
towards smokers we have 
covered before, but Paul Saw-
tell raises an interesting point 
in his letter (page 17) as al-
ready the news machines are 
reporting the rise in under age 
drinking and the effect it is 
having on the health of our 
nation. 
   There are calls for prices to 
rise to combat this, but much 
of the mention is of ‘hard or 
spirit based drinks’ (so called 
alcopops) being the preferred 
drink of the young not real ale. 
   We are being encouraged 
to eat healthily, drink sensibly 
so what will be next? My old 
mum used to say ‘everything 
in moderation’ - so I think be-
fore it is outlawed, I will go 
and have another half, with a 
bag of scratchings! 

SEASONS GREETINGS 

By the time you read this the 
festive season will be upon 
us, so let me be the first to 
wish you all a very Happy 
Christmas and best wishes for 
the New Year! If you are stuck 
for gift ideas why not check 
out http://shop.camra.org.uk 
for that surprise gift for the 
loved one in your life! (I hope 
my wife reads this - hint! 
hint!). 
 

Until next time.  
Cheers! 
 

Charlie Ayres, Editor 

Editorealale 

The Great Malvern Hotel is conveniently located to the Theatre  
and therefore specialises in pre & post Theatre meals. The service and 
style of food has an emphasis on value for money and a relaxing style 

of eating. Where possible we use local produce, this includes items 
such as the award winning sausages from Malvern Country Meals, and 

all the fruit & vegetables come from Birmingham  
market each morning. We also enjoy serving local and interesting bev-
erages. Our entries in the Good Beer Guide since 2002 are a credit to 

the local beers & ciders of the area. We are open to the  
public for breakfast, lunch and evening meals from  

Monday - Saturday.  
Phone 01684 563411 for reservations. 

The Great Malvern Hotel,  
Graham Road,  
Great Malvern,  

Worcestershire WR14 2HN 
Tel: 01684 563411  
Fax: 01684 560514  

e-mail: sutton@great-malvern-hotel.co.uk 
www.great-malvern-hotel.co.uk 

Scarfield Wharf 
Alvechurch 
Worcestershire 
 

0121 445 5111 

www.the-weighbridge.co.uk 

FREE HOUSE 
 

Enjoy lunch or an evening 
meal in this cosy traditional canal-side pub. Home 

cooked meals and bar snacks served daily.  
Resident & Guest Ales 

 (Sandwiches only on Tuesday & Wednesday) 
 

Redditch & Bromsgrove  
CAMRA Pub of the Year 2005 



7 

Speckled Hen also on offer. 
The bar staff were very inter-
ested in the work of CAMRA, 
and we wasted no time in 
putting Redditch and 
Bromsgrove branch on the 
map. From there it was a 
quick walk to the Mayor’s 
Arms, host of our member-
ship seminar. CAMRA meet-
ings are a bit like family par-
ties; you catch up with mem-
bers from other regions as 
well as networking with 
newer members to the cam-
paign. After talking to people 
from Edinburgh, Nottingham, 
Sheffield and London, it was 
only natural that Bristol branch 
gave us a tour of their favour-
ite locals. 

BRISTOL’S FINEST 

Within ten minutes we arrived 
at the Bridge Inn, which 
served Bath Ales. After a re-
laxing Spa (3.7%), we settled 
on the benches outside with 
Gem (4.1%), a malt bronze 
bitter with a sweet finish. 
    Next up was the White 
Lion, a pub that nearly dis-
guised itself as a coffee shop, 
complete with canopy and 
outside seating. No problems 
with finding the ale though – 
it’s run by Wickwar brewery in 
Gloucestershire. Here I tried a 
BOB and Cooper’s. 
    Our final stop the King’s 
Arms, is a narrow pub with a 
long bar and a snug at the 
end. We had just enough time 
to enjoy a Sharp’s Doom Bar 
before catching the train back 
home. Now where did I leave 
my bowler hat? 

Sample our award  
winning ales at: 

THE PLOUGH 
Shenstone 

Worcestershire 
DY10 4DL 

Tel: 01562 777340 
 

Beer Garden, Real Fire  
TV for Sports, Morris Dancing. 

 

THE SWAN 
High St 

Chaddesley Corbett 
DY10 4SD 

Tel: 01562 777302 
 

Restaurant, Real Fire,  
Beer garden, Live Jazz. 

Paul Richards reports on a membership seminar weekend 

Best of Bristol 
One of the great things about 
being a CAMRA member is 
the many socials and pub 
crawls you get to attend 
across the country, as we 
soon found out on a member-
ship seminar in the South-
West. Fresh out of Birming-
ham, we were ready and will-
ing to put Bristol pubs to the 
test. 

WELCOME  

   Our first stop was the Avon 
Packet opposite the river and 
close to our B&B. It’s a bit out 
of the city centre and is a 
small and cosy pub with one 
room for the locals and a 
small room at the back for 
those who like their privacy.  
   A ten minute walk into the 
suburbs led us to the Corona-
tion, a Hopback Brewery out-
let pub with six pumps to 
choose from, as well as a 
range of bottle-conditioned 
ales. As well as the renowned 
Summer Lightning, I also tried 
Odyssey Best Bitter and Crop 
Circle – a clean, crisp beer and 
quite fruity. Because the staff 
and locals were very welcom-
ing we spent the rest of the 
evening there to hear about 
other good pubs in Bristol. 
Another  incentive being the 
fact that the pub stays open 
after 11pm! 

SPREADING THE WORD! 

After a hearty breakfast at 
Clifton House B&B, we 
headed into the city alongside 
the docks. Our morning call 
was at the Shakespeare for a 
pint of Ruddles County with 

 
 The  

Country  
Girl 

The Country Girl, Public House, 
Restaurant and Lounge 

 
Open all day from 12 Noon 

serving a range of  
quality food & beverage  
including 3 Real Ales. 

 
Tapas Bar available every day 

from 2pm until 8pm. 
 

Hanbury Road, Stoke Prior, 
Bromsgrove. B60 4AY 

 
Tel: 01527 821790 

 
www.countrygirlpub.co.uk 
countrygirlpub@tiscali.co.uk 
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Crown mark to go 

CE mark 
for glasses 
After the 30th October 2006 
any beer glass placed on the 
market will no longer carry the 
‘Crown Stamp’ to indicate that 
it complies with the Weights 
and Measures Act 1985. In-
stead beer and wine glasses 
will carry the CE mark. 
   The National Weights and 
Measures Laboratory, who are 
overseeing these changes 
have stated the key points are 
that beer and wine glasses 
placed on the market after 
30th October 2006 must be 
CE marked. The crown stamp 
on new glasses will disap-
pear. However existing crown 
stamped beer glasses can 
continue to be used forever.  
   Jonathan Mail, CAMRA's 
Head of Policy and Public Af-
fairs points out that other 
points in the legislation are 
similar to what already exists, 
and in summary they are that 
third pint beer measures re-
main, and beer and cider can 
only be sold in imperial meas-
ures. 
   The following glass sizes 
can be CE stamped; third pint, 
half pint, pint, 2 pint, and 4 
pint. Brim measure glasses 
can be manufactured with an 
upward tolerance of +5%, 
and lined glasses +2.5%. 
   Look out for these glasses 
as you drink at your local, but 
remember a pint is still a pint, 
and not nearly a pint! 
   Jonathan can be contacted 
on 01727 798448, or, for more 
details contact your local Trad-
ing Standards Office. 
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CENTRAL REGION 
“FREEHOUSE” 

PUB OF THE YEAR 
 

HEADLESS CROSS, REDDITCH 
  

01527 550448 
 

Three guest beers usually sourced  
from local independent breweries 

 

thusiastically-led tour. 
    Leaving Wistanstow, the 
coach travelled to Ludlow, but 
the brewery visits were not 
yet finished, as Ludlow brew-
ery had opened the doors of 
their converted malthouse for 
the day, and were selling Gold 
(4.2%) to the many visitors. 
Afterwards the group split up 
to investigate what delights 
Ludlow had to offer.  

LUDLOW FESTIVAL 

The Food and Drink Festival 
itself had stalls from Hobsons, 
Corvedale, Teme Valley, Wye 
Valley and Woods, as well as 
cider from Gwatkins. The 
samples were freely available 
and of such a standard that 

one of the group was 
heard to proclaim “that was 
so good I’d have paid for it”. 
The castle wasn’t the only 
place in Ludlow hosting a 
‘festival’; some of the party 
managed to find their way to 
the Nelson Inn on the out-
skirts of the town where 23 
beers and 3 ciders were avail-
able at the interestingly-
named “Authentically Grubby 
Beer Festival”. 
    We met up at the Church 
Inn for a final pint before the 
journey home. Two stops on 
the way – at the Fox in Hanley 
Broadheath and the Bell at 
Pensax  – provided a fitting 
finale for a wonderful day out. 

Worcester Branch follow Redditch & Bromsgrove 

A Day trip to Ludlow 
Following in the footsteps of 
the Redditch and Bromsgrove 
branch, who visited Shrop-
shire in May, the Worcester 
branch travelled north-west in 
September. Ostensibly to visit 
the Ludlow Food and Drink 
Festival, the social secretary 
had, as usual, organised a few 
diversions along the way. 

DIVERSIONS 

The first stop was the Sun Inn 
at Corfton to sample the 
wares of the Corvedale Brew-
ery. The pub itself is fascinat-
ing with a well, collection of 
bottled beers, books, brasses, 
jugs and other assorted odds 
and ends, and obvious 
CAMRA support in evidence. 
And the beer did not let the 
side down either, with a fan-
tastic Moist and Gorgeous at 
4.0%, Norman’s Pride (4.3%) 
and Norman’s Dark and Deli-
cious (4.5%) to top things off. 
We had time for a brief tour of 
the 5-barrel plant, which is 
situated in an outhouse at the 
top of the garden, before set-
ting off again. 
   The Plough Inn at Wis-
tanstow has a very different 
feel to it; the original build-
ing – now housing the games 
room - has a modern exten-
sion at the back where food 
and drink are served. Next 
door is the Woods brewery. 
   Arriving early gave the tour-
ing party the opportunity to try 
the excellent Parish (4.0%) 
and Shropshire Lad (4.5%) 
before Paul (the brewer) took 
us on an informative and en-
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25 Withybed Lane Alvechurch  

Phone 0121 445 4411 
 

Open: Thursday, Friday, Saturday 5.30 - 8.30 pm 
Please note Jan, Feb & Mar, not open Thursday evening. 

 
Bulk orders can be collected at other times by arrangement 

REAL ALE to take away 1 to 72 pints 
Containers available. 

 
Draught cider from Biddenden plus bottled Westons 

Gluten free beer from Guinness 
Selection of wines & spirits 

Good range of bottled British beers 
 

e-mail: dave@weatheroakales.co.uk 
 

North Worcestershire's only Real Ale Off Licence 

FREE HOUSE 
HOME OF THE 

WEATHEROAK ALES: 
Light Oak 3.6% 

Weatheroak 4.1% 
Redwood 4.7% 

& Seasonal Special  

OTHER REAL ALES: 
Hobsons Town Crier 

Everards Original 
Blacksheep 

& Guest Beers 

Draught Lagers, Cider & Guinness 
Full Restaurant facilities, Bar Snacks, Hot & Cold Baguettes 

Beer Take Away Service, Large Garden and Patio 
All Subject to Availability 

 
 

Tel: Pub/Restaurant 01564 823386  
Freephone: 0800 0195 175 

Tel: Brewery 0121 445 4411 

 

Now open 11.30-11 Mon-Sat, 12-10.30 Sun 34TH EDITION! 

THE 34th edition of the Cam-
paign for Real Ale (CAMRA) 
Good Beer Guide edited by 
award-winning beer writer 
Roger Protz was officially re-
leased on Wednesday Sep-
tember 13th.   
   The Good Beer Guide 2007 
is the number one guide to 
pubs selling fine quality real 
ale. From sophisticated city 
bars to cosy country inns, tiny 
off-beat locals to grand archi-
tectural gems, with the guide 
to hand you are never far from 
a decent pint of real ale. 
   The guide is not just about 
pubs, but contains a wealth of 
information about breweries 
and beers. Demand for real 
ale has led to the birth of 84 
new breweries in the UK that 
are listed in the Good Beer 
Guide 2007. 
   Priced at £14.99 it is avail-
able from all good bookshops 
and also direct from CAMRA. 

Latest edition out now  

Good Beer 
Guide 2007 
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the three rooms and delicious 
pork pies! As Christmas 
draws closer, Batham’s enthu-
siasts will be keeping an eye 
out for the dark and moorish 
seasonal ale XXX. Congratula-
tions to everyone at the 
Plough.  

One of Worcestershire’s 
classic country pubs famed 
for the quality of it’s Black 
Country brewed ales has 
been awarded Redditch & 
Bromsgrove CAMRA Au-
tumn Pub of the Season. 
The Plough at Shenstone is 
famed for the quality of the 
Batham’s Mild and Bitter 
ales on sale. The Plough is 
one of only two Batham’s 
pubs in the county but al-
though being one of the most 
remote, the pub is very popu-
lar. It’s popularity is no doubt 
influenced by the excellent 
value of the beers on sale. 
Other attractions include the 
cosy atmosphere in each of 

 
 

Steve and Lesley 
welcome you to the 

Robin Hood 
 

Open for food and real ales 
 
 
 

Three real ales including London Pride, Black Sheep, 
plus Addelestones Cider 

 
Large grounds and children’s play area 

 
 

Drayton Road, Drayton, 
Nr Belbroughton DY9 0BW 

 
01562 730255 

Classic Country Pub Receives Award 

Pub of the Autumn 
Season 

 

(Along Alcester Road) 
 

Tel: 01527 853105 

 
A traditional English Pub 
serving home made food at 

reasonable prices, including the 
infamous Desperate Dan Cow Pie 

and the popular lunchtime 
Cheesy Chilli Chips.  

 
Every week there is a new guest 
beer but be quick before it runs 
out! Also available is a selection 

of twenty Broadlands 
Traditional and Country Fruit 
Wines including the popular 
Cherry Wine and Black Beer  

and Raisin. 
 

~ 
Sunday Night Quiz;  

Lunch Time Menu (12 – 2pm) 
~  

The  
Little Lark 

Licensee Rodney Budd receives his 
award from branch chairman Cy Day 

New CAMRA Newsletter 

Ales and 
Tales 
Stourbridge and Halesowen 
branch of CAMRA have 
launched a new newsletter 
and what is more the branch 
have gone straight for colour. 
Ales and Tales is an excellent 
read with the first issue fea-
turing articles on Stourbridge 
Beer Festival, Coombs Wood 
Social Club and lots more. Of 
course being a CAMRA news-
letter it is 
free! More 
information 
from www.
stourbridge-
camra.org.uk 
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On Saturday Sep-
tember 2nd I joined 

other Redditch and 
Bromsgrove members at the 
Red Lion to board the minibus 
taking us to the Harbury Beer 
Festival.  
   The village of Harbury was 
much larger than I had 
thought and had many inter-
esting old buildings as well as 
several pubs. I found out later 
that there are five real ale 
pubs and a Social Club in the 
village plus the Great Western 
just down the road. I think 
Harbury warrants further ex-
ploration one day. 

THEMED EVENT 

On arrival at the Village Hall, 
shortly after midday, we man-
aged to find a table in the 
crowded room to use as our 
base and headed for the beer. 
I understand that Heart of 
Warwickshire Branch usually 
have a theme for their Beer 
Festival and this year all the 
beer or brewery names had 
an ecclesiastical connection, 
in fact the festival had been 
opened by the Rev Mervyn 
Roberts who blessed the 
beer. The serving area was 
divided into two bars, one for 
the twenty-nine saints and the 
other for the twenty-two sin-
ners. I began with the saints 
and tried Abbeydale Matins at 
3.6% which made a good 
start to the day. The sinners 
bar provided beers such as 
Brunswick Brewery Black Sab-
bath at 6.0% which is a bit 
strong for me. I certainly 

avoided the Durham Brewery 
Temptation at 10%. 
    I always like to have a food 
intake at regular intervals and 
there was a selection of tasty 
rolls prepared and served by 
the Harbury Scouts and 
Guides. They also ran a soft 
drink bar for those who were 
driving. For those people who 
enjoy them there was also a 
range of seven ciders and a 
perry. The arrangements of 
the bars and the seating area 
in the hall worked very well 
and the festival was being 
enjoyed by a happy crowd 
that included many 
local families. 

Presentation to the Fleece at Bretforton 

Pub of the Year awards 

Colin Scrivener reports on Harbury Beer Festival 

Saints and Sinners 

In the last edition of Pint 
Taken it was announced that 
the Fleece, the magnificently 
restored National Trust owned 
pub at Bretforton, had been 
awarded the title of Worces-
tershire Pub of the Year. On 
the evening of Thursday Sep-
tember 7th at a small cere-
mony organised by Shake-
speare CAMRA branch, Brett 

Laniosh, Worcestershire Area 
Organiser presented the cer-
tificate to landlord Nigel 
Smith. After the presentation 
there was a jolly social eve-
ning helped by excellent beer 
and superb sandwiches pro-
vided by Nigel and his staff. 

NORMAN KNIGHT 

Also from the last edition of 
‘Pint Taken’, The presenta-
tion to the Norman Knight 
was held on 21st October 
as the CAMRA West Mid-
lands Region pub of the 
Year.  
  The Norman Knight will 
now go on to compete in 
the National Pub of the 
Year competition. 

SAINT OR  
SINNER? 

We had all sampled a very fair 
selection of beers by the time 
the bars were closed in mid 
afternoon so that it was in 
happy mood that our party 
climbed back into the minibus 
and headed back home.  
    There was time for a round 
up meeting in the Red Lion 
before walking back home. I 
found I had been more of a 
saint than a sinner and my 
beer of the festival was 
Shakespeare Tumble Down at 
5%. Fortunately I managed to 
reach home after another ex-
cellent outing without doing 
that! 
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21 STOURBRIDGE ROAD, HALESOWEN 
0121 550 4989 

 

INDEPENDENT FREE HOUSE 
CAMRA  

WEST MIDLANDS REGION 
PUB OF THE YEAR 2006 

 
 

14 REAL ALES 
CHANGING EVERY DAY 

 

2 BELGIAN BEERS 
 

Open:  
Mon - Sat 12-11,  

Sun 12-10.30 
 
 

EVERY DAY is a BEER 
FESTIVAL at THE WAGGON 

 
THE ‘WAGGON’ puts the 

REAL ALES  
into  

HALESOWEN 

WAGGON & HORSES 

The late August Bank Holiday 
saw the combination of fine 
beer, jazz and Worcestershire 
countryside with the ‘Jazz in 
the Field’ event at the Dodford 
Inn near Bromsgrove. 
The two beers, Youngs Bitter 
and Holden's Golden Glow, 
provided by the landlord and 
landlady Ray and Mandy, 
complemented the four on 
hand pump to ensure a wide 
variety of tastes and flavours. 
The Ralph Allin Jazz Band 
played tunes old and new in 
the field adjacent to the Inn on 
a stage constructed for the 
event by local builders, and a 
fine stage it was, with height 
and lighting providing excel-

and will 
con-
tinue to 
fight 
this action. They will have to 
evict us if necessary!” 

FUTURE EVENTS 

    It is hoped that Mandy and 
Ray will still be at the Dodford 
at least until January 2007 as 
they already have a number of 
events planned for the festive 
season, including a Carol Ser-
vice on Thursday 21st Decem-
ber 2006. Mandy said “This is 
a pub at the centre of the 
community, and we want to 
continue as part of it”. 
     

Latest on the Dodford Inn 

Jazz in the Field 
lent visual effects. A barbecue 
filled any culinary gaps. 
    The event raised £1,060 for 
the Save the Dodford Fund, a 
necessary boost after incur-
ring legal costs fighting, and 
winning, the recent closure 
plan set in motion by SaveIn-
vestments. 

DODFORD UPDATE 

The date that Ray & Mandy 
Louch are not looking forward 
to is the 24th November 2006. 
This is the date given by 
SaveInvestments for them to 
quit the pub that they run. 
    Mandy said “We have had 
no contact from SaveInvest-
ments since the planning ap-
plication was turned down, 
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I have to admit that when I 
was younger, cider did feature 
as part of my introduction to 
going into pubs. So when it 
was suggested that Redditch 
& Bromsgrove CAMRA would 
make a trip to Hecks Cider in 
Somerset to present an award 
for the winning perry of the 
Bromsgrove Beer Festival 
2006 it seemed like a good 
idea.  

TWO PRESENTATIONS 

We made the trip on 21st Oc-
tober, which tied in with a 
presentation by CAMRA’s 
Apple section, who were 
awarding the National Cider of 
the Year award to Hecks. 
   The journey took about two 
hours, and by midday I found 
myself trying my first cider. It 
was Kingston Black single 
variety 7%, which was fol-
lowed by Yarlington Mill at 
6.6%. 
   The coach carrying the  Ap-
ple members arrived shortly 
after we did, and after they 
had sampled one or two 
glasses, the presentation took 
place. The presentations were 
made by Lynne Laniosh on 

behalf of Redditch & 
Bromsgrove, and by Gill Wil-
liams on behalf of Apple. 
    The two brothers, Chris and 
Andrew accepted the awards, 
and then invited us all to try 
some more cider and perry. 
To complement the ciders 
Hecks had also prepared a 
splendid lunch, which fea-
tured cheeses and produce 
from the local area. 

DEMONSTRATION 

After the presentation we 
were treated to a demonstra-
tion of hi-tech apple pressing. 
I expected to see a more tradi-
tional method of getting the 
juice out of the fruit, but this 
machine left nothing but a dry 
waste because of the efficient 
manner that crushed the fruit.  

The demonstration 
was interrupted by 
a severe rainstorm, 
so back into the 
barn we all went. 
This gave those 
shoppers amongst 
us time to buy ci-
der, perry and local 
produce for later, 
and to sample the 
rest of the ciders 

available. 

PUB TIME 

All too soon it was time to 
move on. For those members 
of the party who we more 
keen to try some local ale, we 
made our way to the Crown 
Inn, Churchill, on the way 
back to the M5. 
    The Crown is an ancient 
and atmospheric inn with the 
unique feature of having most 

beers being served from 
stillaging at the back of the 
bar. A superb choice of 
nine beers including Palm-
ers, Bath and RCH brewery 
were thoroughly enjoyed.  
The welcoming fire helped 
to remove the last of the 
rain, and we spent a pleas-
ant time here. 
             Soon it was time to 

move on, and we made our 
way back to Bromsgrove. Dur-
ing the journey a number of 
text messages indicated that 
the Red Lion in Bromsgrove 
was preparing for Halloween, 
and had a number of beers 
suitable for the time of year. 
Therefore the evening was 
rounded off with more sam-
pling. 

VERDICT 

I enjoyed the ciders and per-
ries on offer at Hecks, but 
don’t yet consider myself an 
expert, so I have decided that 
I may have to return to the 
southwest and see what else I 
can find. I have been told that 
the Cider House in Newton 
Abbott is well worth a visit! 

 Your Editor joins Redditch & Bromsgrove on a visit to Somerset 

Award winning Cider Trip 
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The  
DODFORD 

INN 
Whinfield Road, Dodford, 

Bromsgrove  
(Tel: 01527 832470) 

 

Ray and Mandy 
welcome all customers  

new and old 
 

Four Real Ales 
Real Home Cooked Food  

 
Eight acres of beautiful 

countryside 
 

Live music featured regularly.  
Please telephone for details 

 

 Ramblers welcome 

Friar St, Droitwich 
Open 12-11, Sun 12-10.30 

Great Value Lunches - £2.99 
Wye Valley HPA and Butty Bach 

plus guest ales 
 

A traditional pub that offers a friendly 
atmosphere and staff who are always 

pleased to see you.  
Enjoy the rustic oak beams and the 

charm that comes with a building that 
is over 300 years old.  

www.
thehoppoleatdroitwich. 

co.uk 
 

01905 770155 

The  
HOP POLE 

Kidderminster CAMRA event 

Bewdley Beer Browse 
NEW LEADER 

The Kidderminster sub-branch 
has recently undergone a 
change after Gill and Tony 
decided it was time for them 
to take a rest after many years 
of organising meetings and 
generally being in charge. The 
new ‘leader’ is Ian Mercer 
who is well known in various 
venues around the area, and 
who can occasionally be seen 
behind the bar in the Bell at 
Pensax. 
   The branch is now eager to 
recruit more support among 
real ale lovers in the Kidder-
minster, Bewdley and Stour-
port area and with this in mind 
a social event was organised 
to incorporate Bewdley pubs 
in October. Members from 
the Bromsgrove and Redditch 
branch came along to swell 
the ranks and to sample the 
best that Bewdley had to of-
fer. 

PLENTY OF CHOICE 

The evening began in the 
Woodcolliers where we were 
given a very friendly welcome 
even though we weren’t the 
quiz team they had been ex-
pecting. There was a good 
atmosphere and the landlord 
explained that he always 
stocked local beers with 
Hobsons on as a regular. We 
all tried and enjoyed Woods 
Parish Bitter and Hobson’s 
Town Crier (except the driver 
who had coke) before leaving 
to climb the adjacent hill to 
the Black Boy. 
We arrived at the Black Boy 

somewhat breathless from 
the climb (try it if you don’t 
believe me) and were able to 
enjoy Jennings Cragrat. The 
Landlord of this Banks’s pub 
did apologise for the steep-
ness of the hill but we re-
turned down it in no time! 
    We arrived at the George 
Hotel just as it began to rain 
and enjoyed Wye Valley HPA 
and Hobson’s bitter. Both 
were excellently kept and the 
drivers were happy to enjoy a 
coffee, which was awarded a 
four by the scorer! We met up 
with Gary a CAMRA member 
from Halesowen who was 
sampling the pubs in the area 
and he joined us for our trip to 
the last pub of the evening 
which was the Mug House. 
As usual this was busy but we 
were quickly served with a 
choice from Wood’s Wonder-
ful, Wye Valley HPA, Archers 
Village and Timothy Taylors 
Landlord.  

RECOMMENDED 

We can recommend all these 
pubs to any visitor to Bewdley 
and would like to hear of any 
others you would recommend 
for us to try. If you would like 
to join us on our next sam-
pling session we are meeting 
in the Bird in Hand, Stourport 
at 8.00pm on Thursday 22nd 
March 2007. Come along and 
partake of a pint with us – non 
CAMRA members welcome. 
 

For more information on the 
Kidderminster sub-branch 
contact Ian Mercer on 07818 
401046. 
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Uphampton Lane 
Uphampton, Ombersley, 

Worcestershire 
Tel: 01905 620305 

 

Home of Uphampton ales 

from the  

Cannon Royall Brewery 
 

CAMRA GOOD BEER GUIDE & 
AWARD WINNER 

• The Alma in Mill Street 
Worcester was reported (PT 
Autumn 2006) to have been 
bought by the Kings School. It 
was thought that pending 
planning permission it would 
continue to be run as a pub, 
but a sign on the door says, 
"this is no longer a public 
house". The Kings School is 
unsure what to do with the 
building and it may be over 
a year before planning 
permission is applied for. 
 
• The Camp House, Grimley  
well known for its Bathams, is 
now serving Brains SA and 
Flowers according to local 
sources. 

• Scottish CAMRA member 
Ian Calvert has produced a 
book all about the history of 
the humble beer mat. Entitled 
“A Guide to Collecting Beer 
Mats”, this 176 page book 
starts off with a good look at 
the production process, their 
marketing utility and sound 
advice on collecting. The wide 
variety of mats is examined 
and then comes the gallery of 
mat illustrations in various 
categories but occupying half 
the book. Tegestologists 
(Derived from the Greek 
“tegestos” referring to a small 
reed mat) will find this 
interesting. Tegestology is the 
collecting of beer mats. 
 
• The Hanbury Turn, Stoke 
Heath is under new 
management. One real ale on 
at present (London Pride), but 
a promise of more as the 
licence has been taken on by 
Paul Fisher of the Navigation, 
Stoke Prior. He is going to run 
both pubs. 
 
• The Barley Mow in Sidbury 
Worcester, severely affected 
by flooding in July 2006, is 
closed pending a "vast" 
amount of work to be carried 
out. Reopening is expected 
shortly. 
 
• The Eagle Vaults in Friar 
Street Worcester, the pub 
with the splendid exterior 
glazed tiles and etched 
windows, sadly, no longer 
stocks W&D Hanson's Mild.  
 

Quick Halves 
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Dear Pint Taken, 
I refer to your previous issue 
and your two correspondents' 
views on the forthcoming 
smoking ban. I do not smoke 
cigarettes and never have. I 
subscribe to 'live and let live' 
which includes those, like 
your correspondents who pre-
fer to be away from smokers 
for whatever reason, as well 
as those who enjoy a smoke 
with their pint along with 
those who tolerate the com-
pany of smokers. It seems to 
me wholly wrong to use the 
big stick of legislation to im-
pose a blanket ban when the 
matter could clearly be left to 
licensees to determine the 
smoking policy of their pub. 
   To those who would say 
that they don't smoke so it 
doesn't matter to them, I 
would point out to CAMRA 
members especially that even 
now health warnings on 
booze are being planned, and 
bans on advertising alcohol 
have been mooted; those of 
us who were around in the 
early 1970s will recall that this 
is how tobacco climbed 
aboard the conveyor belt to-
ward disapproval. I cannot 
help thinking that if smoking 
tobacco was somehow re-
lated to religious obser-
vance  - health issues or not - 
nobody would dare suggest 
that is should be banned: all 
in the name of respect, you 
understand. 
 

Paul Sawtell (by email) 

Seasonal Beer:  
Talbot Porter 4.4% ABV  

 

Teme Valley Market Dec 10th, Jan 14th, Feb 11th, Mar 11th 
 First Midland Red route 420 

 

“Thanks for everyone for a great beer festival. See you next year" 

Tel: 01886 821235 
Fax: 01886 821060 

3.7% ABV 
Virtues of 
an easy 
drinking 
light ale 

with vivid 
hop aroma. 

4.1% ABV 
Malt  

balanced 
by hops. A 

beer for the  
connois-

seur. 

3.5% ABV 
Light taste 
showcases 

delicate 
Goldings  

fragrance. 

Featuring all year round in the West Midlands... 

The  Talbot 
Knightwick 
Worcester 
WR6  5PH 

The Teme Valley Brewery is situated at the Talbot at Knightwick which offers  
accomodation and distinctive and delicious food made from locally produced ingredients. 

plus seasonal brews and a range of bottle conditioned beers also available 

This That T’other blond 
4.4% ABV 

A rich, 
smooth  

character 
that is in a 
class of its 

own. 

Letters 

On the 15th of September 
members of CAMRA's 
Worcester branch visited 
Worcestershire's newest 
brewery, the Blue Bear at 
Kempsey. The brewery is 
sited in a modern industrial 
unit and the owners, Jason 
and Linda, put on a very warm 
welcome for our party. 
    We were treated to a tour 
of the brewing facilities, a 
splendid buffet and, of 
course, samples of Jason's 
three current brews - Wander-
lust, a pale 3.8% bitter; Roar 
Spirit, a darker and maltier 
4.2% brew and Fearless, a 
4.4% stronger ale. 

 Linda informed us that we 
were the first ever tour that 
the brewery had hosted since 
their inception in June so it 
was decided to honour the 
occasion with a special 
award.  

PRESENTATION 

    On the 2nd of November 
Peter Bottomley, Sally 
Nicholls and Alan Grainger 
went back to see Jason and 
Linda and presented them 
with a certificate as a re-
minder of a great night. We 
wish them all success for the 
future and look forward to the 
yet to be named winter ale.  

Worcester CAMRA ‘s newest Brewery 

First award for Blue 
Bear Brewery 
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The Manor Arms  
at Abberley 

Right on the Worcestershire Way   
CAMRA Member Offer  

25% Off Mon-Thu Night 
Accommodation 

 

A traditional country village inn 
with ingle nook fireplace & indi-
vidually furnished accommoda-

tion. Restaurant and bars serving 
quality home-cooked food.  

Friday fish night, Mon curry night   
Ales include - Hooky Bitter,  

London Pride, Wye Valley HPA, 
Flowers IPA,  

Timothy Taylors Landlord 
 

Large patio and garden 10 en-
suite letting rooms available.  

Netherton Lane,  
Abberley Village, Worcs.  

WR6 6BD  
TEL. 01299 896507 

 

www.themanorarms.co.uk 

During October, a number of 
Worcestershire pubs held 
beer festivals. Some of these 
were established events with 
a regular following and others 
were first time festivals. I was 
lucky enough to be able to 
attend three of them in one 
week. 

CANALSIDE EVENT 

   On the afternoon of Satur-
day 7th October, I called in to 
the Real Ale and Cider Festival 
at the Weighbridge, Alve-
church. The programme listed 
a comprehensive range of 28 
real ales which was sure to 
have something to suit every-
one’s taste unless, like me, 
you don’t drink beer. Fortu-
nately the range of six ciders 
and perries on offer was ex-
cellent too, and, although I’d 
arrived too late to see the 
Morris Dancers, the award 
winning Ross on Wye perry 
and Barbourne cider made up 
for that. 

GREEN HOPS 

   The following day, I had the 
opportunity to visit the Talbot 
at Knightwick where the 
Green Hop Beer Festival is an 
established event held in Oc-
tober. I arrived in time to do 
some shopping at the Teme 
Valley Market which is held 
outside the pub on the sec-
ond Sunday of every month 
selling local goods and pro-
duce. I recovered with a glass 
of Oliver’s perry having totally 
ignored the five green hop 
beers, the further 22 beers on 

offer and the range of four 
bottle conditioned beers. This 
festival is a rare opportunity to 
sample beers that have been 
brewed from hops taken di-
rectly from the field without 
drying or processing. As all 
hops are pitched into the cop-
per within an hour of being 
picked, the full flavour and 
aroma of the hop is imparted 
into the beer. Next year’s fes-
tival is scheduled for 12th, 
13th and 14th October 2007. 

NEW EVENT 

    The Oddfellows Arms, Ast-
wood Bank held its inaugural 
Astwood Bank Carnival Beer 
Festival on 13th and 14th Oc-
tober. I chose the Friday eve-
ning to visit and again found 
alongside the 14 real ales 
there were three ciders. The 
Tardebigge ciders, supplied 
by local producer Steve Coo-
per, were in excellent condi-
tion. Inside the pub there was 
a great atmosphere with 
friendly and enthusiastic staff 
who were determined to 
make the event a success. 
The programme promised an 
even bigger range of beers 
(and hopefully ciders) next 
year. I am sure this event will 
go from strength to strength. 
    At all three festivals I was 
surrounded by people drinking 
and enjoying real ale. I hope 
however that you will agree 
that a beer festival can be just 
as enjoyable for those of us 
who don’t drink beer. 

Lynne Laniosh proves it’s not all beer 

Three Beer Festivals, 
Two Weekends 

THE OLDSWINFORD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hagley Road, Oldswinford,  
Stourbridge Tel: 01384 376637 

 
Monday - Wednesday 11am - 
11pm, Thursday 11am - 12mn 
Friday & Saturday 11am - 1am, 

Sunday 12noon - 11pm 
 

The Oldswinford is a pub where 
you can unwind with a drink or 

enjoy a meal in a relaxed 
setting.  With a wide range of 
events and live music staged 
throughout the year, this pub 

attracts and appeals to all age 
groups.  Real ales from Hardys 

and Hansons. Everyone who visits 
us will receive a warm welcome 
and can sample some superior 

beers, real ales and meals. 
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TALBOT INN 
Chaddesley Corbett 

01562 777388 
www.talbotinn.net 

 

• CAMRA Pub of the Season 
Summer 2005 

• 4 Real Ales always avail-
able 

• Smoking and non-smoking 
rooms 

• Large patio and garden 
• Freshly-cooked home-

made food available 
lunch time and evenings, 
seven days a week 

• Reservations accepted for 
upstairs restaurant 

The Fox Inn  
Chaddesley Corbett  

FREE HOUSE 
01562-777247  

 
 

Permanent real ales include  
Malvern Hills & Theakstons 

Best Bitter plus an ever 
changing guest ale 

 
 

Over 250 guest beers  
over the last 3 years! 

ALSO 

Traditional Thatcher’s  
Dry cider  

Traditional carvery &  
home cooked specials 

On the 13th September, 
members of Redditch & 
Bromsgrove CAMRA held 
their own Good Beer Guide 
launch. It took place in Chad-
desley Corbett where all three 
of the village pubs are proudly 
featured in the guide. 
   The party started in the Tal-
bot, the latest of the pubs to 

Pubs Worth Seeking Out 

Little Gems 
HALFWAY HOUSE 

PITNEY, SOMERSET 

  Totally unspoilt and full of 
character is how we de-
scribed this CAMRA Good  
Beer Listed pub from the mo-
ment we arrived on a Tuesday 
lunchtime. A flagstone floor 
and candles (this was a sunny 
day!) add to the ambience. 
Ten real ales 
(most from micro-
breweries) are 
served by gravity 
(straight from the 
cask) along with 
three ciders from 
award winning 
producers such as 
Hecks.  

 Hecks are located a few 
miles away in Street. The food 
is highly recommended with 
delights such a locally pro-
duced ham, prize-winning  
sausages and home smoked 
fare. The beer, cider and food 
are competitively  priced for 
the region, e.g. real ales are 
£2.20 a pint. A former national  
CAMRA Pub of the Year and 
frequent  South West region 
Pub of the Year winner. 

enter the guide, and all three 
of the licensees appeared for 
a photo call. 
    Just to make sure that the 
guide was right the members 
present then moved onto the 
Swan and lastly to the Fox. 
    Cy Day (Redditch & 
Bromsgrove chairman) said “It 
was a good evening, and 

great to see three such  
good examples of pubs 
from our county in one 
village in the guide.” 
The area is blessed with 
Good Beer Guide pubs as 
just down the road is the 
Plough at Shenstone, win-
ner of ‘Pub of the Season’ 
for Autumn 2006. 

Three pubs in the same village in the new GBG 2007 

Triple for Chaddesley 
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    The strength of the drink 
will be comparable to other 
beers at 4.1%. 
    There are apparently no 
plans to launch the new stout 
in the Irish market! 
 

Light fingered 
Pubs and Clubs in Taunton 
and Yeovil in the South West 
are some of the first to intro-
duce finger ID at the door.  
    Six locations in Yeovil, and 
10 in Taunton are piloting the 
scheme. Early data shows a 
drop in alcohol related crime 
in Yeovil, between February 
and September 2006, down 
by 48%. 
    However it did not help 
when an under-18 disco at a 

Seen it all now? 
Guinness drinkers in the UK 
could well be seeing red if 
plans to test-run a new ver-
sion of the well known stout 
in a different colour go ahead. 
   Diagio, the drinks giant con-
firmed that Guinness Red will 
go on trial in a small number 
of pubs in the UK. 
   A spokeswoman for Diagio 
said “We are expecting to trial 
Guinness Red in a limited 
number of pubs in the coming 
months. However no decision 
has been made with regard to 
the details. It is a new variant 
of Guinness, lightly roasted 
for a rich red colour and a well 
balanced bitter sweet charac-
ter” she said.  

And Finally... 
Yeovil nightclub got out of 
hand after the youngsters had 
obtained alcohol from else-
where. A fight between two 
youngsters escalated into a 
brawl involving 435 12 to 16 
year olds! 
    Other Local Authorities are 
rumoured to be looking in to 
the scheme - so keep your 
fingers clean. 

Food served  
Mon to Sat 12 - 2;  5.30 - 9  

Sunday 12 - 7 
 

Garden to rear, Tables to frontage 
 

4 cask ales (2 changed every week) 
E.g. Theakston Best Paradise Ale, 

Courage Directors, Bateman's  May-
pole, Hydes Dr's Orders, Taylors 

Landlord, Bulmers Still Cider 
Fresh ground coffee 

 
Function room with separate bar 
Conservatory overlooking garden 

Car park 
 

 Open all day every day from 11am 
approx, sometimes a bit earlier. 

It takes all sorts to  
campaign for real ale… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Don't just think about it... 

We’ve got over 20 years 
experience in your type of 
business. 
  Monthly bookkeeping  
  final accounts
       payroll bureau 
       Stocktaking  
  vat returns     taxation 
       Business plans  
  raising finance 
       Legal services 
       health & safety 

 
ring paul evans  on 

01299 406025 
for a quotation &  

details of a free holiday 

 
 

Licensed Trade  
Accountants Limited 

Bridge House, Riverside North, 
Bewdley, DY12 1A 

Employ Licensed Trade  
Accountants – The Specialists  

to do your Accounts. 
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Meetings & Events  
Worcestershire branches of the Campaign for Real Ale 

You are most welcome to attend our meetings.  
All meetings start at 8 pm unless stated. 

 
Kidderminster sub-branch (07818 401046) 

Sun 17 Dec      Social at the Bell, Pensax. 12.30pm.  
Sat 23 Dec       Joint Christmas Social with Redditch and Bromsgrove 

branch - Waggon and Horses, Halesowen then Hawne 
Tavern 12.30pm.  

Sat 24 Feb        West Midlands Regional Meeting - Boar's Head,  
Kidderminster. 12 noon 

Thu 22 Mar      Social event - Crawl  around Stourport, starting at the 
Bird in Hand  
 

Redditch and Bromsgrove branch (01527 870522) 
Tue 12 Dec      Branch meeting - Steps, Headless Cross, Redditch 

(GBG short listing) 
Sat 23 Dec       Joint Christmas Social with Kidderminster branch - 

Waggon and Horses, Halesowen then Hawne Tavern 
12.30pm 

Tue 9 Jan          Branch meeting - The Gate Hangs Well, Headless 
Cross, Redditch (Redditch Beer Festival)  

Tue 13 Feb        Branch meeting - The Gate Hangs Well, Woodgate 
(Good Beer Guide Selections) 

Tue 13 Mar      Branch Meeting - The Ladybird, Bromsgrove (Redditch 
Beer Festival Wash up) 

 
Worcester branch (01684 573018) 

Tue 9 Jan         Branch meeting -  Anchor, Fladbury 
Tue 13 Feb       Branch meeting - Brandy Cask, Pershore 
Tue 13 Mar      Branch meeting - Talbot, Knightwick 
 

Shakespeare branch (01789 778726) 
Covering Evesham area 

 

CAMRA Beer Festivals 
 

Jan 18th -         National Winter Ales Festival  
21st                  New Century Hall, Manchester 
 
Jan 26th -         Redditch Beer Festival  
27th                 Bridley Moor & Batchley Social Club, Redditch 
 
Jan 26th -         Burton Winter Ales Festival  
27th                 Burton-on-Trent Town Hall, Burton-on-Trent 
 

For more information on these events go to 
www.pinttaken.org.uk 

© Redditch & Bromsgrove / Kidderminster / Worcester CAMRA 2007 

Pint Taken is published by 
the Redditch & Bromsgrove, 

Kidderminster and  
Worcester branches of the 

Campaign for Real Ale 
(CAMRA) 

www.pinttaken.org.uk 

8500 copies are distributed 
to real ale pubs in and 
around the county of 

Worcestershire. 

The views expressed in  
Pint Taken are not  

necessarily those of the  
Campaign for Real Ale Ltd. 

To subscribe to Pint Taken 
for a year, send four 

stamped addressed enve-
lopes to Subscriptions,  

14 Cladswell Lane, Cookhill, 
Alcester, B49 5JU 

Contributions, letters, pub 
reports and news are always 

welcome. Please write to 
Pint Taken,  

3 Oakalls Avenue,  
 Bromsgrove,  

B60 2LP 

email: 
 editor@pinttaken.org.uk 

Advertising rates are  
available from the above  

address or from  
advert@pinttaken.org.uk. 

Hereford & Worcester  
Trading standards: 

28-30 Foregate Street, 
Worcester, WR1 1DS 

Tel: 01905 765373 

CAMRA Ltd: 
230 Hatfield Road,  

St Albans, AL1 4LW 
Tel: 01727 867201 

Items for publication should be sent by January 31st 
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THE BOAT &RAILWAY 

Best Traditional Canalside Pub in the area 

Shaw Lane, Stoke Prior, Bromsgrove 

♦ Open all day – everyday!! 

♦ No smoking canal-side carvery and restaurant 

♦ Traditional pub lounge 

♦ Canalside terrace (rain or shine) 

♦ Banks’s Original, Bitter; Marstons Pedigree plus 
weekly changing guest beers 

For bookings or more  
information call  

Rachel or Tony on  
01527 831065 
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The Gate Hangs Well is a traditional country pub set in the heart of 
the Worcestershire countryside. Log burning fires, snug areas, a beau-

tiful beer garden and a warm and friendly welcome.  
A family run pub with passion for quality. 

A la Carte menu served daily with a  
traditional roast carvery on Sundays.  

Bookings for the restaurant advisable to avoid disappointment.  
Six superb real ales including guest ales. 

 

The Gate Hangs Well 
Woodgate Road, Woodgate, Stoke Prior, Bromsgrove. B60 4HG  

Tel: 01527 821957  
www.thegatehangswell.co.uk  
info@thegatehangswell.co.uk  

Opening times:  
Mon - Fri 12.00 - 3.00pm ; 5.30 - 11.30pm ; Sat & Sun All day 

Members of the British Institute of Innkeeping  
Cask Marque certification  

Winners of Redditch & Bromsgrove Pub of the Autumn Season 2005  
One of the first pubs in the country to win the Beautiful Beer Award  

from the British Beer & Pub Association  
 

“Bromsgrove’s Best Kept Secret” 


